                              Town of Stanford   Master Plan Committee
                                Minutes of Meeting March 30,2010

Attendees:

Thomas Angell
 Robert Butts
  Steve Gotovitch
 Spencer Hall

 Carol Hanlon
 Gary Lovett
 JohnRoyall

     Jan Weido

 Absent:
Conrad Levenson 
Dave Tetor
Eric Rosenfeld
Sten Wilson

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 PM.
Approval of the Minutes  of  March 16,2010. With minor changes the minutes were accepted: 7- yes; 1- abstention. It was also noted that the digital recording of the minutes are now on cd and will be kept in the Town Clerk’s office permanently. They will be available for anyone who would like to listen to them. In addition, the hard copy of the minutes will be put on the updated Town website when it is finished. 

Roberts Rules of Order. Copies of the book Robert’s Rules Of Order were handed out to all committee members. These were a gift from Sten Wilson and it was unanimously voted that the committee would table discussion of using the Rules until the next meeting when Sten would be in attendance.
Format of Meetings. The format of the committee’s future meetings was discussed in relation to adding a “Privilege of the Floor” to its agendas. This was discussed at length and it was noted that this type of discussion  should be limited in time during the meeting as there was much work to do during the 2 hours allotted for each  meeting. The committee strongly felt that listening to the town residents was extremely important and very much in keeping with what the town had asked for during the public hearings with the Codes Committee. A motion was made and seconded: this committee would have a “privilege of the floor” at the beginning of the meetings. it will be 15 minutes in length and each person will be limited to 3 minutes and interaction will be at the discretion of the chair. The motion was passed unanimously.
The issue of attendance at the meetings was discussed.What happens to a person who doesn’t attend meetings? Do we move people  to an advisory committee which would not have the power to actually vote? It was decided that we would table this issue until after the Town Board has voted on our pending requests i.e.

RFP, Recording Secretary &  Chairperson

The Letter Requesting Recording Secretary.  The Committee has to go through the entire procedure from placing an ad to getting responses and choosing the secretary. This is  the policy of the town as it is locked into civil service. Our letter specifically asks the Board to authorize creating this position and the committee then unanimously voted to add “at the next Town Board meeting on April 8, 2010 ” to the letter. The duties of the secretary would be to takes notes during the meetings and to write up minutes from these notes and possibly perform other duties as necessary.
Town Board Meetings week of April 5th. The discussion turned to attendance  at the TB Workshop Monday. It was stated that this  would be an excellent idea as well as attending  the TB meeting on Thursday. It was discussed whether Monday or Thursday was more critical to attend. Steve Gotovitch volunteered to attend on Monday ,answering questions as needed. Most of the committee who are available will be at both or either meetings. It was discussed that we will not do a presentation but we will just be there  to answer any questions. We need to keep the Board totally aware of what we’re doing. We also cannot mention a dollar amount required for the Recording Secretary to the Board as we don’t set the salary.

Letter Recommending the Chair .   Discussion revolved around whether it was necessary to justify the committee’s decision to the Town Board. The letter  was then amended to reflect only the unanimous decision of the committee and was then unanimously accepted.

RFP to the Board. Information from Bill Bogle, given to the committee from Virginia Stern, was passed out to members for review. There was discussion 
which involved whether  we should also send a copy of the RFP to Bill Bogle in addition to sending it to the Town Board before we send it out.  It was also stated that professional services, according to town procurement policy, do not have to be bid out but the committee remarked that, in this case, it might be the correct thing to do. Discussion also included asking the Dutchess County Planner to review the RFP while we had it sent out and see what we need to focus on. The consultant hired would be helping us with our vision for the town. Right now we have to focus on this RFP and in the meantime before Board approval we have plenty to do. A motion was made  to send the RFP to the Town Board to ask its approval and to  insure RFP meets the necessary requirements (stated in Bill Bogle’s letter)with a cover letter stating such. It was also decided that we would send a copy of the letter & RFP to Mr. Bogle. The motion was unanimously approved.
The  question was also asked: do we want a liaison from the Town Board? The Committee felt this it could decide later. The Committee did feel that it wanted the Board to know exactly what we’re doing  and report to the Board each month.

Map Status. Janet Tessiere will give us the list of all maps and their dates and formats which the DC Development & Planning did for the Codes Committee. She will send the 2003 Zoning map as soon as possible for the RFP. This Committee will decide who will keep the GIS information and will possibly establish a map Sub-Committee.

RFP.  A full discussion of the draft RFP, item by item, was done by the Committee with Gary Lovett as lead. There was discussion about including SEQRA responsibility which belongs to the Board, while the Consultant to this committee would be responsible for doing the EIS. It was decided that we would address this in the letter to the Board, asking them if they want us to include SEQRA as a separate item and cost for them while including it as a separate task in the RFP. The committee also wanted it clarified that the consultants responding will specify
cost associated with each outlined task. The Section B Attachment on Confidentiality
will be taken out of the RFP but included in the final contract.

It was discussed that perhaps this committee might want to meet with comprehensive plan committees from other towns who have already gone through this process and get their ideas on how they did it. This will be addressed at our next meeting to see if the full committee wants to act on this suggestion.
Motion was made and passed to adjourn the meeting at 10:05 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Hanlon

4/6/10

